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MEETING DATE: Thursday January 21, 2021 – 5:00 PM 
Zoom Meeting 

 
Present: Julie Cook (Recreation and Wellness Programmer) 

Halee Braun (RCW Administrative Assistant) 
Councillor Marianne Stewart 
Byron Sinclair (Pelham Minor Hockey Association)  
Brian Bleich (Pelham Basketball Association) 
James Allen (Facility Supervisor) 
Tim Toffolo (Jr. B Pelham Panthers) 
Doug Freeland (Service Club Representative) 
Ryan Cook (Manager of Public Works) 
Bryan Secord (Senior Facility Operator) 
Jessica Sackett (Niagara Centre Skating Club) 
Kevin Yochim (Southern Tier Admirals) 
Spencer Tanguay (Pelham Raiders Lacrosse 

Absent with Regrets: Association) Vickie vanRavenswaay (Director of 
Recreation, Culture & Wellness)  

 
1. WELCOME 

The Chair Tim Toffolo, called the meeting to start at 5:06pm. 
 

 
2. ORGANIZATIONAL PLANS FOR THE BALANCE OF THE SEASON  

• Brian is doing online training through zoom as of now 3 times a week and aims 
for a fresh start back in September 

• Kevin – OMHA hopes to extend the season into April and May, mandatory 
extension for minor and midget. Other age groups are optional depending on 
interest.  

• Tim – OHL is looking to have their draft at the end of June, might look at 
extending that further if necessary. Also Tim will extend his season into May 
and April (5 teams that are within our health unit). Aim to hopefully have a 
tournament in April and declare the golden horseshoe at that time. 

• Jessica, higher level skaters will come back but double their ice times to 
accommodate smaller groups. Lower level skaters have ended the season 
until next year. Synchro teams will come back. 

• Byron – PMHA would like to come back (Red) or (Orange) and extend into 
May and April 
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• Spencer - Lacrosse is cancelled for April or May, if they do play it will only be
house league in your own health unit, local teams only. At this point, the goal is
for a June start but might be pushed to outdoors (June, July and Aug) no
tournaments.

3. SPECIAL EVENTS
• Everything has been postponed

4. OTHER BUSINESS
• At this point the plan is for the 2022 season to pick up where we left off pre-

Covid-19

5. NEXT MEETING
Next meeting: at the call of the chair, Tim Toffolo

6. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting of the MCC User Group Roundtable Committee,
January 21, 2021 adjourned at 5:38pm.

Chair of MCC User Group Roundtable Committee 
Tim Toffolo 

RCW Administrative Assistant 
Kathy Haist

Signature:

Email:

Tim Toffolo (Jun 24, 2021 13:46 EDT)

Kathy Haist (Jun 24, 2021 13:48 EDT)
Kathy Haist

Kathy Haist

khaist@pelham.ca


